
Feb 16, 2021 

Meadow Lake Town Bus E2
Northwest School Division 

RE: Notice to Staff and Students of COVID-19 Outbreak on Meadow Lake Town Bus E2 (Gateway, CHS, 
Jonas Samson)

Public Health staff are investigating cases of COVID-19 on Bus E2, Northwest School Division. The virus 
spreads from person to person by large, respiratory droplets, like from a cough or sneeze. This means that 
a person would need to have direct contact with droplets from a sick person or surfaces that they have 
recently touched. The risk of the general population on the school bus becoming infected because of these 
cases is low. If staff or students are identified as a contact of a confirmed COVID-19 case, Public Health will  
contact them directly for follow-up.  

If anyone develops symptoms, please self-isolate at home and call Health Line at 811 as soon as possible to 
arrange for COVID-19 testing. If medical attention is required please call ahead to your health care  
provider. If it is an emergency requiring urgent attention, call 911.  

For further information regarding COVID-19, please call Health Line at 811, and/or visit the 
Saskatchewan Ministry of Health website at www.saskatchewan.ca/covid19  

Sincerely, 

Dr. M. Nsungu  
Medical Health Officer 

Dr. Mandiangu Nsungu 
Medical Health Officer 

Primary Health Care Centre 
Suite 101, 11427 Railway Avenue 

North Battleford, SK, S9A 3G8 
P: 306-446-6426 | F: 306-446-7378 


